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Helsinki, April 5, 2006

Ms. Catherine Day

Secretary General of the European Commission
European Commission SG
B- 1049 BRUXELLES
Esteemed Ms. Day,

The High Level Group on Governance and the EU consists of senior civil servants of the ministries of the Member States responsible for local and regional governments.  The group has convened twice at the call of the Presidency of the Union, in The Hague in December 2004 and in London in November 2005. One of the themes on the agendas of both meetings has been the future of the Tripartite Arrangements (agreements/contracts), involving regional and local self-governing authorities in the processes of developing social innovations in the implementation of EU policies. The Commission Services have kindly facilitated this process.

The High Level Group, from its first meeting in 2004, decided it would network and base its activities on a rolling multi-annual work programme, besides meeting annually during the second half of the year. Between meetings, the fulfilment of the undertakings of the multi-annual programme and the preparation of the next meeting is in the hands of the “extended troika” of past, present and future Presidencies, chaired by the next Presidency hosting the meeting. It is in the capacity as the chair of this “extended troika” that we are approaching you. 

The Tripartite Arrangement issue is preliminarily on the agenda also of the next meeting of the High Level Group, to be held during the Finnish Presidency in the city of Turku on October 2 and 3, 2006. In order to draw justified conclusions on the state of affairs, the “extended troika” has agreed to gather information of the Member States’ points of views on the issue through a questionnaire which is under preparation at the moment. The analysis of the answers would be discussed at the Turku meeting.

We are also aware of the fact that EIPA, who made an extensive study into the Tripartite Arrangements for the London meeting, has scheduled a seminar on the topic together with EUROCITIES as part of the Stockholm Conference on Urban Futures 2.0 on May 4. This seminar may also give an indication as to the interest of regions and cities. 

Referring to the facts described above, we would be most grateful if the Secretariat-General of the European Commission could take a position, according to which the definitive decision on the future of Tripartite Arrangements would be kept open until Turku meeting. The Commission will naturally be invited to that meeting and be requested to present its views on this subject, as on any others of interest on the agenda. We thus also hope that the Commission kindly would consider these thoughts in the document on Tripartite Arrangements that is expected this April. 

We like to thank the Secretariat-General for the kind cooperation that the High Level Group has enjoyed in its activities and assure you of our wish to continue the dialogue also in the future.

Sincerely yours,

Cay Sevón


Arto Luhtala

Director General

Ministerial Counsellor
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